WPCA Meeting
March 13, 2015
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Dave Tousignant, Richard Ramondetta, Bud Phelps
Absent: Bill Griffin, Dick Hrinak, Ken Russell
Guest: Norb Church, Rita
Chairman:  Dave Tousignant opened the regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00 pm. 

Secretary’s report:  Richard Ramondetta made a motion to accept the minutes of the November meeting,
with the amendment. The motion was seconded by Bud Phelps. The motion was voted and passed. 3-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out copies of the accounts. The first was the delinquent assessment account, with seven names. The report showed the amount due as of March 2015. Then the user fee report with delinquent owners, amounts due as of March 2015. The transaction report showed the checks issued. 
Last was the user fee budget June 2014 thru July 2015, the expenses of this year, is info for next years budget. Dave discussed the creation of account that would be the money set aside for larger rerpairs in the coming future.
Richard Ramondetta made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. The motion was seconded by Bud Phelps. The motion was voted and passed. 3-0-0 
Maintenance:  Rich reviewed the agenda for the problems with the grinder pumps and the personnel who will be involved with determining our problems and remedies for corrections. The timeline for this meeting will be as soon as weather permits, and water is on at locations to be inspected. 
The chemical additive is lasting at least 4-5 months per tank full.

The Lamoin property will be investigated as soon as the ground allows digging.

Dave reported that all the spare parts that were ordered have arrived and stored.

Norb: A letter was received from the state, and Norb has comprised a reply, which Rita will sign and return to the state.

The issue with the grinder pump at Medeiros property will be on hold until the grinder pump issues are resolved.

Dave discussed his wish to retirement, Dave will stay until a new member or change in position is made. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
